At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 7th December 2009 at 7.30pm
Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               
               Mr. R. Bass 
               Ms. M. Davies
               Mr. A. Forrest


   Mr N Fox 
               Ms K Gray 
               Mr A Parry
               Mrs. J. Plante               

               Mrs.V. Swinburn        

               Mr M Wedd
               Cllr. A. Davies               

               Cllr D Hull
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk
Apologies: Mr. P. Simmonds 
Declaration of Interests: Mr Forrest and Ms Gray, allotments.
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd November 2009 having been circulated were proposed Ms Davies, seconded Mrs Plante and signed by the Chairman.

Matters arising:

Vicarage Green:  No report.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  The council was advised that 2 kissing gates would be installed and it was thought that the remaining work would be undertaken in the New Year.
Highways: There was concern that the footway siding promised by Cllr Prodger by November had not been undertaken. The absence of any progress or response concerning the flooding problems in Bell Lane and on the B4204 at Broadheath Foods particularly with the onset of icy conditions was also discussed. The clerk was asked to write to Cllr Prodger about these issues.
Allotments:  There was discussion about the level of allotment rents and it was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Swinburn and resolved that the rents should rise by 10% this year and 10% in 2011 / 2012.
Anti Social Behaviour: No report.
Affordable Housing: No report.
Parish Plan:  Mr Wedd advised that the District Council considered it important that Parish Plans should be updated and it was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Forrest and resolved that a meeting of the Parish Plan sub committee should be convened to discuss this.
Village Hall:  It was suggested that a “Leader” bid could be made to re-roof the village hall. It was thought that the cost would be between £83,000 and £60,000. The clerk to find records of previous village hall improvements for discussion at the next meeting. 
There was discussion about the general management of the village hall and a meeting would be arranged to discuss this.
Report on Boules Court: Mr Forrest advised that he had inspected the boules court but did not have a risk assessment. The clerk would discuss this with him.
Community Initiative Funding: It was considered that a bid for funding was not appropriate.
Positive Activities: Mr Lewis attended the meeting and advised that he had visited Vicarage Green on several occasions but because of the poor weather conditions it was not being used. The pitch was also in very poor condition.  It was proposed that sessions should be arranged at Martley sports centre. Mr Lewis to report back with dates for the next meeting. It would be necessary to ensure that publicity was aimed at all village children. 
County Councillor’s report: Cllr Davies advised that £575 had been added to the lengthsman budget. A Transport Strategy briefing would be held week commencing 12th December. Cllr davies agreed to clarify what funding was still available for infrastructure improvements. He thought it was likely that the current local plans would remain in force if the RSS was not adopted.
District Councillor’s report: Cllr Hull advised that the hedge along the Martley road had been cut and that flooding remained a problem along the Martley road.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Morris reported that the raised manhole cover on the B4204 between Heath Nurseries and Lovington Lane had still not been repaired together with the replacement of a temporary cover in the footway by Acorn Cottage. Mrs Beard advised that several potholes were forming in Hallow Lane between Jacomb road and Manorfield. The clerk to report these matters to highways.
Mrs Beard read out a letter from Mr Lewis of Peachley Gardens, signed by 9 other residents objecting to a proposed new access to the school. It was agreed that the clerk would forward the letter to the headmistress and ask for a copy of any response.
Correspondence: 
1. Tom Ball, Matthew Davies and Joe Grange – Need for cycle ramps. The parish council considered the request and asked the clerk to obtain an estimate. 

2. Allianz – Boules Court. A letter from Allianz was read out indicating that the use of their own boules by users would not invalidate the council’s insurance.
3. WCC – Waste Core Strategy

Planning: The following applications were received for comments: Proposed change of use of agricultural land to form an extension to an existing caravan park at Peachley Court Farm, Peachley Lane, ref 09/01541/HOU.  No comment
Finance:
a) Accounts for payment: It was proposed by Mr Parry, seconded by Mr. Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1.   Mr M Davis – Print Letters to Wychavon, MHDC & Worcester City Councillors,  SWHAG and Housing strategy reports                                                  - £87.14


2.  Parish Lengthsman 

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during October 2009 



-£157.5

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management October     

                        -£11.40

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during November 2009 



-£157.5

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management November   

            -£11.40

           

                                                                      Total     £337.80

   
b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

Mr S Skeys    -  Rubbish Bins and litter pick Church Lane, 

Peachley Lane,Bell Lane and Martley Road, October


-£84.00

Mr Skeys        -  Rubbish Bins, November

                        -£47.25









       Total        £131.25
4. 
Smart Cut – Vicarage Green Maintenance, October
        
           - £186.85



      - Grass Cutting, October



           - £241.50
                                                                                  Sub    Total 
           - £428.35

     Smart Cut – Vicarage Green Maintenance, November        
           - £124.57







       Grand Total         - £552.92 

5. Open Spaces Society – Annual Subscription 
    


- £40.00
b)  To consider the purchase of speed sign: It was agreed that this matter should be deferred until after the county council’s speed limit review currently underway.
c)  To consider completion of bank mandate: It was agreed that the clerk should proceed with the revised mandate.

d)  To consider the early repayment of the PWLB loan: Mr Bass explained that there was little benefit from early repayment. It would also be necessary to increase the precept and it was agreed not to proceed.
e)  To consider making a donation to the British Legion: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Ms. Davies and resolved to forward a cheque for £10 to the British Legion.

f)  Write Down of Fixed Assets:  It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mrs Beard and resolved to accept the write down of fixed assets for 2009/2010 in the sum of £6,256.77.
g)  To consider rate relief for the Post Office: It was proposed Mrs Swinburn, seconded Mr Forrest and resolved that the Post Office was of benefit to the local community and it would be reasonable to grant the relief in view of the fact that it would be funded in part by local Council Tax payers, the parish council’s contribution being £124.28. 
Common Management Fund: It was proposed Mrs Beard, seconded Mrs Swinburn and resolved to accept the quotation of £150 from Mr Johnson to cut the overgrown areas on the edge of the common. The clerk to place an order.
Regional Spatial Strategy: Nothing to report
Any Other Business: It was reported that Bloor homes had indicated that they would make a planning application for a large housing development within the parish. It was agreed that when the details are received an exhibition will be mounted in the village hall to enable local residents to comment.
Date of Next meeting:  4th January 2010 at 7.30pm.       

